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CRETAN INTERNATIONAL COMMUNITY

BOARD MEETING 

Taverna Klimataria, Misiria, Monday 3 November 2014 @ 19.15
Present:

Peter Winterink

(PW)

President
Ingo Dietrich

(ID)

Vice President


Ralph Krueger

(RK)

Treasurer

Stuart Walsh

(SW)

Secretary
Willy van Belleghem
(WvB)

Membership Secretary

MINUTES OF THE MEETING
1. All Board members were present.

2. Minutes of the last Board meeting held on 06.10.2014 were approved.

3. There were no matters arising, any items being covered elsewhere in the agenda.

4. The Board paid tribute to Bob Wright who sadly passed away last week. A toast to celebrate his life had been made at the Rethymon Group coffee morning earlier today. We are anxious to continue the good work Bob pioneered and, in conjunction with Ev Wright, will ensure every effort is made to do so.

5. PW reported the November Sunday lunch at Kastelos had been very popular and was attended by 30 members. The planned bike ride had to be postponed due to bad weather, but will be scheduled at a later date.

6. ID had nothing to report any items will be discussed elsewhere.

7. RK had circulated the current financial statement in advance to all members. ID suggested some amendments to be made to titling of internet charges to differentiate between domain and hosting charges. €11.40 was handed to SW who will bank transfer to AD to cover domain name costs. The statement was approved by the Board for auditing purposes.
8. WvB reported membership is approx. 65. Difficulties in accessing a shared on-line spreadsheet appear to be resolved. €40.00 was handed to RK as membership income.

9. ID has circulated members with a link to the working model of the new web-site. Translation is being done and now the tourist season has ended he is able to devote much more time to the project. Discussion took place surrounding the Joomla operating system which is used to manage the current site and ID outlined the benefits of a much simpler operating system.

10. SW has been given huge quantities of bottle tops and said the project had been very well received by members from every quarter. The proposal is to make the donation early in 2015.

11. SW reported more votes had been received after sending a reminder and the extension of the deadline, but the overall number was low. In particular only 2 nominations had been received from outside the Rethymon Group. Using the nominations received a list will be drawn up for presentation to the next Board meeting. Because of the low return it was felt the original decision to use the ballot as basis will have to be reversed and a proposal made by the Board used instead. This was agreed by all members and will be discussed at the next meeting in detail so a firm proposal can be sent out with the A.G.A. Notice.
12. C.I.C. events:

a. SW to organise an afternoon event for members to meet up, play board games etc. at Klimataria 19.11.2014. Details will be mailed to members and posted on www. & FB.

b. PW to speak with Kapillio Taverna in Rethymon, proposed date 30.11.2014. Event to be advertised via usual channels.

c. Outings & other trips:
i. RK to arrange a walk to Kastelaki proposed date Wed 10.12.2014.

ii. SW to speak with Anna Capernaros for guide details & arrange guided walks in Rethymon & Chania for January/February 2015.

iii. Archaeological Group have arranged trips to Heraklion Museum 17.12.2014 and a second the following month. Janet Nuttall has taken over managing the group from Anna Capernaros.

13. A.O.B.:

a. ID asked members to submit a short profile of themselves for inclusion on the web-site.

b. PW has been looking at a package arrangement for a short trip to Athens. Cost is a consideration and this may have a limited appeal but still felt worthwhile in arranging.

c. PW suggested a working document be produced in addition to minutes. SW to see if a suitable format can be produced.

d. All: Discussion took place concerning The Galero as a venue for the Rethymon Group coffee mornings. There has been some comment from members concerning the costs of using a high profile central venue. Earlier this morning the café had requested what was considered to be too much in providing a Raki for members to toast our late member Bob. Initially they had asked for €1.50 per glass but later reduced this to €1.00. It might be time to consider an alternative venue.
14. Next meeting to be on Monday 1 December 2014 starting at 19.15 at the same venue.

15. PW thanked members for their input and closed the meeting at 20.33.

Stuart Walsh, Secretary

Mail:

secretary@thecic.eu



Tel:

6978048307
Friday, 07 November 2014
APPENDIX 1
FINANCIAL STATEMENTS:
	30/09/2014
	
	2,828.89
	283.00
	2,545.89

	Date
	Subject
	Credit
	Debit
	Balance

	26/01/2014
	Receipt
	1,903.89
	
	

	05/02/2014
	Membership fees
	0.00
	
	0.00

	11/02/2014
	Foto/Present
	
	18.00
	

	13/02/2014
	Frame/Present
	
	25.00
	

	20/02/2014
	Membership fees
	
	
	

	04/03/2014
	Membership fees
	380.00
	
	

	04/03/2014
	Medical help (Char.)
	25.00
	

	04/03/2014
	Present
	
	35.00
	

	04/03/2014
	Brusten (Advertise)
	30.00
	

	27/03/2014
	Membership fees
	30.00
	
	

	07/04/2014
	Membership fees
	205.00
	
	

	16/05/2014
	Wreath
	
	35.00
	

	09/06/2014
	Membership fees
	135.00
	
	

	07/07/2014
	Membership fees
	30.00
	
	

	07/07/2014
	Printing (Flyers)
	
	70.00
	

	01/09/2014
	Membership fees
	70.00
	
	

	01/09/2014
	Internet Domain
	
	45.00
	

	06/10/2014
	Membership Fees
	75.00
	 
	

	
	
	
	
	


	30/09/2014
	163.00

	Date
	Charity incl. in Balance

	26/01/2014
	188.00

	04/03/2014
	-25.00


